
 

Dear Mr. Gilbo, 

 

Regarding tomorrow's agenda item, I have a comment about the property at 111 State 
Street. 

 

I live at the Parkside (77 State Street) and believe this renovated building and the business 
located therein to be excellent additions to the neighborhood. However, the equipment on 
the roof is an eyesore. Attached are two photos taken from a vantage point similar to an 
earlier depiction of the work planned at this site. The earlier image, however, did not 
include air conditioning units on the roof as are visible not only from our apartment, but 
also from the street. 

 

My request is for some kind of attractive camouflage to be installed that will obscure the 
machinery on the roof. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Ann Birner 

77 State Street 

Portsmouth  

 



 



 











City Of Portsmouth Planning Department 
Attn: Historic District Commission 
City Hall​
1 Junkins Avenue​
 Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
Letter delivered via email 

Re: Concerns Regarding Proposed Development at 445 Marcy and 20 Pray Street 

Dear Members of the Historic District Commission, 

I am writing to express my concern regarding design aspects of the proposed project(s) 
encompassing 445 Marcy Street and 20 Pray Street, as first discussed at the March 5, 2025, 
work session.  

As an abutting homeowner at 475 Marcy Street (Built in 1875), I spent considerable time 
studying the actual water behavior and topography of this area prior to my purchase, primarily 
as it relates to flooding and drainage patterns. I did not want to end up being one of those 
property owners whose house flooded. While maps and plans are good tools for planning and 
prediction, the actual field research and observations I made years ago have proven to be solid 
and my house has not suffered the effects of flooding water levels or high volumes of drainage 
onto my property. 

The 445 Marcy/20 Pray property has a large natural depression that often fills with water, and at 
times beyond 100-year flood line which is reflected on plans. It is well-documented that water 
traveling up Partridge Street from the Piscataqua and down from surrounding uphill locations 
accumulates in this low-lying area, creating a drainage and retention function. You can visibly 
watch the flow into the area; as a result, it is often filled with water, sometimes for days. Any 
alteration to this flow; like structures, driveways, fill, etc proposed within the natural depression, 
could disrupt this essential balance, exacerbating both the flood risks and flood severity for 
surrounding properties. This letter specifically addresses my concern that it could change; what 
for me, has been a flood free existence by both design and decision. 
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The included photos below are examples of the actual water retention. (Green number 1 shows 
the same grouping of trees from the site plan to the photo for viewer orientation)
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Since purchasing my home in 2021, based on extensive prior research on the local water 
movements, I have not experienced any flooding. I am concerned that development proposed in 
this specific area could alter water movement in a way that increases the flood vulnerability. 
Given the historic nature of this district, the value of the properties, and the city’s responsibility 
to protect both its built and natural environments, this simply cannot be a situation where “their 
water problem is transferred into my water problem.”

 

Our historic structures are not preserved in isolation; they rely on their surrounding 
context—including topography, drainage patterns, and resilience to hazards—to remain viable. 
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The HDC’s protective measures and preservation mandate extends to any site alteration or 
development design that could negatively affect the district’s historic and architectural integrity. 
Increased flood risk directly threatens that integrity by endangering the structural stability of 
abutting historic buildings. I urge the Commission to thoroughly evaluate the hydrological design 
and impact of this project before moving forward, both utilizing maps and plans, but most 
importantly taking into account the observable reality of the flood conditions. 

​​Whatever is ultimately designed and built, has to function in “real life” in a way that does not 
negatively impact other properties. I support development, but I remain nervous about how a 
solution for this water retention area can or will be built without negatively affecting surrounding 
homes. It's easy for me to visualize a river running through my yard if no one actually figures it 
out based on actual conditions that exist today, and have existed for decades. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. I appreciate the significant commitment you make to 
preserving Portsmouth’s historic and environmental integrity. We are all very lucky to live in such 
a place. 

Sincerely, 

Tyler Markley​
475 Marcy Street​
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
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